AGENDA
COUNCIL COMMITTEE MEETING
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF PINCHER CREEK
May 22, 2018
9:00 AM

Approval of Agenda

In-Camera
- Legal — Call Logs — FOIP Section 16

Beaver Mines Water and Wastewater Project
- Tom Leavitt, with MPE Engineering Ltd, will be attending the meeting
- Capital Project List and Summary, dated May 17, 2018

Roundtable Discussion

Adjournment
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May 8, 2018 Council Committee Meeting Request
Information Regarding STARS and the AHS Helipad in within
the Town of Pincher Creek

Thanks to Councillor Everts, | had an opportunity to contact Jeff Morris, STARS Calgary Base Director, to
discuss and confirm some of the information about the AHS helipad at the Pincher Creek Hospital and
how it relates to STARS.

It was brought to the attention of Council as far back as 2016, that the current helipad at the hospital
does not meet the safe landing requirements for the new larger helicopters being utilized by STARS.
Issues are the landing lights would have to be moved out to a larger perimeter than where they are
currently located, and the fence around the facility would have to be moved out also.

The two helicopters used by STARS are eight (8) medium utility and transport Airbus BK117 B-2s (the
BK), and three (3) larger AgustaWestland AW139s (the AW).

Mr. Morris confirmed that STARS does not fly the bigger helicopter in the south. He states that any
heliport should be able to fit the mid-size helicopter.

Our community benefits from the proximity of the Regional Airport. Volume and proximity to an airport
are two criteria that AHS uses for determining any upgrading requirements. AHS is responsible for
upgrading the heliport as required.

He states as the fleet ages they will have to be replaced, and they will undoubtedly be replaced by larger
aircraft. At some time in the future the Pincher Creek heliport is going to be too small. AHS has no
timelines on upgrading the heliport just as STARS has no timelines on upgrading the fleet.






